
 
CRP 731 and 732: Countywide Signing & Barrier Terminals 
Location: Throughout Chelan County 
Last Updated: February 19, 2021 

Project Number: County Road Projects 731 & 732 Project Length:  N/A 

Basis for Project: Traffic safety Construction: Summer 2021 

Project Description: Chelan County Public Works collected and analyzed historic and current traffic 
accidents and trends to determine what safety improvements should be put in place on its road-
ways to help the state achieve Target Zero. In that research, the 2017 Chelan County Road Safety 
Plan identified lane departure crashes as a top priority. As a result, the county will install curve 
warning signs on portions of Manson Boulevard and South Lakeshore, Wapato Lake, Boyd and Entiat 
River roads. The county also will upgrade guardrail and concrete barrier terminals on portions of the 
Malaga-Alcoa Highway, Wenatchee Heights Road, Chumstick Highway, Boyd Road and Manson 
Boulevard.  

Status: Both projects are expected to begin in June and be completed in July. 

Funding Sources:  

HSIP (Curve Warning Signs) $379,500 

HSIP (Barrier Terminals) $393,700 

County Funds $8,800 

TOTAL: $782,000 

For more information on this project, contact Jill FitzSimmons, Public Information Officer @ (509) 667.6341 or jill.fitzsimmons@co.chelan.wa.us 

Traffic barriers, such as guardrail, help keep vehicles inside the 
roadway, away from hazards near the road; they can lessen the 
severity of crashes. Curve warning signs also alert drivers to take 
precautions when approaching curves. The photos are from 
recent road safety improvements made along Squilchuck Road 
(above) and the Chumstick Highway (right) by Chelan County 
Public Works. 

Traffic Impacts: See attached vicinity maps for work areas. Traffic impacts at times may include 

flagger-directed traffic with minor delays. 






